President

Elisse Ghitelman

7 University Pk 891-9307

Vice-President Hans Brings 117 Thornton Rd 891-9993



Secretary Steven Karel 46 Wetherbee Rd 899-6175

Treasurer Diane Saran 116 Wetherbee Rd 647-1749

Annual Picnic

June 22, 1996

1:00 pm

The Annual Cedarwood Picnic will be held Saturday, June 22, from about 1 to 3 pm at the Cedarwood Playground (Rain Date: June 23). Bring a blanket or chairs and sunscreen. Our menu will include hamburgers, hot dogs, chips and soft drinks. Show off your cooking talents with a contribution to our potluck side-dish/dessert table. The picnic is free to all dues paying members (dues may be paid at the picnic - see form on reverse). Guests and visitors are welcome at a cost of \$3 each.

Ollie the Clown will be visiting the picnic at about 1:15 to entertain kids of all ages with magic, juggling, mime, face-painting and balloon animals.

The picnic committee needs grills and tables. Anyone who can contribute these should contact Amy Eastwood (893-3783) or Ellie Lyman (899-7369).

CEDARWOOD ASSOCIATION SCHOLARSHIP

The winner of the 1996 Cedarwood Association Scholarship is Amanda Beth Turner, of 17 Thornton Road. Amanda is the daughter of Ruth A. Turner and the late Charles M. Turner, and is a senior at Waltham High School. The scholarship award of \$1,000 will help Amanda pursue a long-held dream of a career in musical performance as a professional bassist. Perhaps one day we may hear of Amanda breaking the trend of male bassists in the Boston Symphony Orchestra and joining them on stage at Symphony Hall. Our best wishes go to Amanda and the other equally deserving graduating seniors from Cedarwood.

As a reminder, we should note that one requirement for scholarship eligibility is that the family must be a member of the Cedarwood Association for **two consecutive years**. Plan ahead -- join now, and for the low cost of \$5 per year, your graduating senior will be eligible to apply for a scholarship, and you can also enjoy the other benefits of membership.

1996 Cedarwood Association Membership Form (please don't pay if you sent your dues in already this Spring!)

1996 Membership Dues	Family Membership, \$5.00 Single Member Household, \$3.00 Optional Donation to Scholarship Fund
Name:	Phone:
Address:	
Yes, list me in the servi	ce directory! List me on the internet, too!
One line description of service	e provided:
Additional information (up to	o 1 paragraph, to be listed on internet site only):

If paying dues, return form to Steven Karel, 46 Wetherbee Rd. or to the Annual Picnic on June 22. If sending listing information only, you may either use this form or e-mail information to karelsf@cedarwood.ultranet.com

Cedarwood Garden Committee News

Good News from the front line! It looks like the daylillies made it through their first winter and are going strong at the pillars. Making their first appearance are the bulbs and the irises planted last fall by Committee members Irv and Eleanor Robbins. The irises are courtesy of fellow gardener Jodie Osgood. Toward the end of May the city's Forestry crew will fill the planters with assorted annuals.

In the Backyard This year we're focusing on the Cedarwood playground and its surrounding areas. Our plans include planting daylillies along the fence at the playground entrance as well as near the sign. Neighboring gardeners Rebecca and Chuck McCullogh donated the daylillies. We'll also be planting bulbs (and moving the existing bulbs) around the small tree near the water fountain. And to round things out we'll be planting flowering annuals under the playground sign as well. The Home Depot store's Garden Dept. Manager - John Enos has generously agreed to donate the annuals and mulch.

An important part of our plans include the planting of a Mountain Laurel shrub in the corner of the playground, courtesy of our neighbors at **Brandeis University**. This was made possible through the combined efforts of Shelley Kaplan, Ruth lannazzo, and George Bogosian, of Brandeis.

And finally, in an experimental vein, we will be planting wildflower seeds along the section of the Brandeis fence on Hamilton Road, nearest to the playground. If this works out, we will try to plant more sections each year.

The 1996 Garden Committee members are Patty Hussey, *Red* Lester, Colleen McGann, Eleanor Robbins, Irv Robbins, Janet Smith-Flaherty, and Alexis Shaw (Chairperson).

Please call Alexis Shaw at 894-5298 if you're interested in joining the Garden Committee or if you would like to donate any plants/bulbs.

Our newsletter comes out only a few times a year, but there's another way you can always get the latest news from the neighborhood - visit our web page on the internet at

http://www.ultranet.com/~karelsf/cedarwood/
(note this is a new address)

Please come browse, search the web, advertise your professional services, or just leave a note for the neighbors.

Congratulations

Congratulations to Claire Nolan of 288 Florence Road, a member of the Class of 1946 of Sargent College at Boston University, who received the Twiness Award from the Sargent College Alumni Association. To quote from the award notice:

"Claire has dedicated the last fifty years to the profession of physical education and to the promotion of the place of women in the world of sports. She has progressed from a beginning teacher to an outstanding administrator as the Director of Physical Education and Athletics in the Waltham Public Schools.

[...] Claire's high ideals and adherence to high standards of moral and ethical values have served her well in her professional activities. She has been honored and recognized locally, statewide, and nationally as a pioneer in the development of sports for girls and women. Claire has also been an active and talented performer, coach, and official in many sports; she continues to be a valued golf instructor even in her retirement years.

A fellow Sargent alumna wrote in praise of her 'Claire devoted her life to helping students attain their highest potential --physical, mental, and personal'".

On a more local note, we would also like the Nolan Family for their continued and generous support of the Cedarwood Association Scholarship Fund. Congratulations once again from all of us in the Association!

NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES DIRECTORY

Name	Phone Number	Description of Service
Hans Brings	893-4400 x301	Free Real Estate Appraisal and/or Market Information
Stephen Gardner	899-9617	Light Carpentry - Home Repairs
Jim Giles	893-1717	Master Electrician - Residential Work
John C. Khederian	899-8650	Civil/Structural Engineering & Design
Mark Nardone	899-5996	Tree and Landscape Service, Winter Snow Plowing
Ron Pelletier	899-4547	Floor sanding/refinishing
Tom Sliney	899-1512	Custom Made Golf Clubs and Repairs

Is your name MISSING from this list? If it is, you may have neglected to send in your information. There's no conspiracy to exclude people - you just need to either (1) send in the form on the front of this newsletter, (2) e-mail your name, phone number, and service provided to karelsf@cedarwood.ultranet.com, or (3) call me at 899-6175. Where are all the babysitters and dog-walkers?